
Sophia Wilmot, RN, MSN, CRNP 
Board Certified Family Nurse Practitioner/Owner 
Summit Nurse Consulting, LLC 
3520 Sugarloaf Parkway  
STE F-03 #88 
Urbana, MD 21704 

February 4, 2025 

The Honorable Pamela Beidle 
Chair, Finance Committee 
Miller Senate Office Building 3 East Wing 
11 Bladen St. 
Annapolis, MD 21401 

SB854 -  Health Occupations- Licensed Direct Entry Midwives - Revisions 

Position: FAVORABLE 

Dear Chair Beidle and Members of the Committee:  

Re: proposed strike of Section 8-6C-02 (b)(11)(ii) At the onset of active labor notifying the pediatric health 
care practitioner that delivery is imminent;  

As a pediatric care provider, being notified that a mother is in active labor does not affect or improve my 
ability to provide care to their newborns. Therefore, I am in favor of dissolving this requirement.  

Thank you for the work you are doing to rectify this situation.  

Kind regards, 

Sophia Wilmot, RN, MSN, CRNP


